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Dear students, faculty members and staff at the Graduate School/Faculty of

Economics

The start of a new year is crowded by the news of rapidly spreading Omicron variant.
In November of the last year, the number of the infected at the University of Tokyo
came down to zero. Now there have been some infection cases on campus, too. The
Omicron variant is reported to be not as bad as the Delta variant, and does not
cause serious harm for people who are fully vaccinated. Nonetheless I would like

to urge you to be alert and to take maximum infection control measures.

At this moment, UTokyo Activity Restriction Level remains at A. Thus, we continue
offer many classes in person (the number of in—person classes was increased in A2
Term as you recall), while paying close attention to the situation regarding
Omicron variant. Of course, we do not force anyone to participate in—person classes

All classes are offered in hybrid format so that students can join online.

The Japanese government’ s border measure to suspend new entry of foreigners will
continue until the end of February. This is unfortunate, because the suspension is
pointless now that the Omicron variant has already entered Japan and is spreading.
The government is reported to be considering a special treatment of legitimate
international students. I personally hope the Japanese government will make the

right decision to 1ift the restriction at least for international students.

As the autumn semester is coming to an end, we are entering the final exam week.
At the same time, the traffic on campus will go up with the entrance exams. Please
take the utmost infection control measures as before and stay healthy. From the
beginning of this year, we have installed thermometers at all entrances of the
Economics buildings. Please check your body temperature there and take necessary
actions (such as returning home immediately and seeking medical help) without

entering the building if you have high temperature.

Please feel free to send emails to chair@e.u-tokyo. ac. jp. [accepting emails only
from ECCS Cloud Mail ( @g.ecc.u—tokyo.ac. jp)] I did not respond to all the emails
received so far, but many of them have been useful for us to formulate/adjust our

policies.

January 13, 2022

Takeo Hoshi

Dean, Graduate School of Economics
Chair, Faculty of Economics
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